Minutes of the Franklin County Humane Society Board 

December 15, 2017
Board Members present:  Sam Marcus, Fred Deaton, Leslie Driskell, Ray Smith, Becky Wells, Jaime Rice, Laura Morrison, John Hibbard
Board Members absent:  Rodney Williams

Officers present:  Becky Wells, Cheryl Broyles
Staff present:  Nancy Benton, Jean Unglaub, Kerry Lowary
Guests:  Nancy Wilson, Terry Parker, Bill Klier
President’s Report (Sam Marcus):

· A motion to approve November meeting minutes was made by Fred Deaton, seconded by John Hibbard and approved unanimously.

· Harrod & Associates completed our Agreed Upon Procedures/990 Return.  They provided us with Compiled Financial Statements and found assets and cash on hand had improved from year to year, they included estimated value of goods at NLOL and financials balanced to the penny.  A motion to approve Agreed Upon Procedures was made by John Hibbard, seconded by Ray Smith and approved unanimously.
· New Shelter – Principal from K Norman Berry, Christopher Fuller, will provide us with a fee sheet until the construction phase begins.  A meeting with our Project Manager (Veena Reddy) and Design Learned (mechanical and electrical engineering) President Scott Learned is scheduled for January 17. All, or most of, the FCHS selection committee will attend.  Programming and space requirement assessment comes first.  Design Learned has an architect on staff, which is an asset.
· OFC Vintage Bottle – We may try an online raffle.  Sam has spoken to the President of Downtown Frankfort Inc. about a joint event with them and Sweet Blessings and Rachel Peake from Capital Cellars has agreed to help plan.  A motion to approve a joint event contingent on details was made by John Hibbard, seconded by Fred Deaton and approved unanimously.  
Shelter Manager Report (Nancy Benton):
· ASM report attached as part of record.

· The Love Train from Ann Arbor MI is our newest transport grant rescue group.  They will pick up the dogs directly from the shelter once monthly.  11 dogs are scheduled for pick up Dec. 21.  

· The annual shelter staff holiday luncheon is December 16th.

· A commercial donor donated $5,500 for a commercial washer/dryer including installation.

· Nancy has promoted Kerry Lowary to Asst. Shelter Manager.  She has expertise in operating budgets and is dedicated to the cause.  Her goals include establishing a personnel budget, written procedures for operations, guidelines for staff training and more.

· Pets for Life program helped 3 cats in November.  This program offers free vet care at the shelter for those who cannot afford it so animals can stay in the home instead of being surrendered. This program also includes euthanasia.  Bluegrass Pet Crematorium charges cremation at cost.  A donation to the shelter is requested for Pets for Life services.  

· The shelter has been providing doghouses to Mark Pardi to deliver to families with dogs who live outside.
Volunteer Coordinator Report (Jean Unglaub):

· Report attached as part of record.

Treasurer’s Report (Cheryl Broyles):

· A motion to move $25,000 from the Operating Account to the Reserve Fund was made by Ray Smith, seconded by Fred Deaton and approved unanimously with John Hibbard abstaining.
· Cheryl will coordinate with Audrey from CT Mitchell regarding expenses for the transport grant money.

· Feeders Supply will become a Grand Champion sponsor and be added to letterhead as the lead sponsor of the trail run.

· Vet Supplies are over budget including Cornerstone’s work.  Kerry explained that because we provide quality, above-standard animal care, we need to increase the vet supply budget.  Costs include Revolution, sutures, dewormer, vaccines, testing, ASM software, surgeries, etc.  Also costs increase with length of stay and number of animals in the shelter.  The only way to keep costs down is to increase euthanasia.  Sam said as long as the Board knows how much is being spent, understands the reasons for the costs and has a realistic forecast we can budget accordingly.  Next year we will have a realistic vet supply budget to accommodate needs and to keep euthanasia rates down.  
· A motion to approve the treasurer’s report was made by Fred Deaton, seconded by Ray Smith and approved unanimously.  
Committee Reports
· Rescues (Jeanine Sloan)
· Included in ASM report

· Membership (Betsy Kennedy)
· A Christmas card and mini-membership of 900 went out.
· A big thank you to Betsy for all her hard work.
·  Thrift Store (Sam Marcus)
· An ad for the Manager position will run in the State Journal, shelter Facebook page and shelter website as well as a free website for job listings.  The deadline for application is December 31.  Interviews will be held the first week of January.  
· TNR (Gae Broadwater)
· Report attached as part of record.
· A one year lease of the former Health Department/Sheriff’s office for TNR clinics was established with the county for $1/year.

· Cat Portables (Jill Williams)
· Saturday, November 26, Petco Frankfort, 11-3 – Rebecca Hanchett and Stephanie Durr.  No adoptions.
· Saturday, November 10 at Petco Frankfort, 11-2:30 – Angie Fischer.  No adoptions.
· Scheduled:  Sunday, December 18, Petco Frankfort 11-2:30.  Jill Williams and Rebecca Hanchett.
Old Business

· We are still seeking Human Resource/Client Service training for staff if anyone has ideas.

· The new federal overtime law did not go into effect so Nancy’s salary agreement did not go into effect and is tabled for now.

New Business

· The Board agreed to sell NLOL van which has been plagued with costly problems since it was donated, as well as the bus at the shelter.

· John Hibbard motioned the staff receive a $50 Christmas bonus, seconded by Ray Smith, approved unanimously.

· Edward Jones had a holiday open house with donations going to the shelter.  Raised $185 plus pet food and treats.

Adjourned 7:24 PM

